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Teresa Pandin Skellett 
Memorial Sholarship 

sther L. Pandin, AHS 1946, daughter of Antonio 
& Domenica Teresa (Antonini) Pandin, passed 
away in January 2022. As part of her legacy, she 

established and funded the TERESA PANDIN 
SKELLETT MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP, named 
in honor of her deceased sister. This scholarship will 

permit presentation of awards 
to two graduating seniors of 
Alliance High School who 
intend to further their studies 
in pursuit of the fields of 
education and/or medicine. 
Each award is in the amount of 
One Thousand Dollars 
($1,000.00), and award 
recipients are selected on the 
basis of academics and 
financial need, while also 
taking into account other 
scholarships which may be 
awarded. 
 Esther dearly loved her 
family, and was in turn dearly 

loved by them. She felt strongly about the need for 
education, and regretted in part that she was not 
afforded the opportunity to pursue her own education 

 

he Pathfinder Scholarship is being 
established by Miss Elayne Dunlap. Miss 
Dunlap is a veteran educator in the 

Alliance City School District with forty years of 
service. She was a classroom teacher at Franklin 
Elementary School, Liberty Elementary School 
and Stanton Middle 
School. Miss 
Dunlap worked in 
the administration 
office as a Special 
Education 
Assessment Case 
Manager, then as 
the District 
Intervention 
Coordinator. She 
currently serves on 
the Alliance City 
Schools Board of 
Education. 
 Miss Dunlap 
knows her purpose 
is to serve to make a difference. Providing over forty 
years of volunteerism, she continues to work with area 
organizations and clubs. She welcomes the 

E 

Elayne Dunlap  

Pathfinder Scholarship 

T 

LOSSES IN THE AHS FAMILY 

Leonard Dawson ‟53, age 87, died August 24, 
2022. Lenny was inducted as a „Charter Member‟ of 
the Alliance High School Athletic Hall of Fame in 
1967 and named an AHS Distinguished Alumnus in 
1975. He was MVP of Super Bowl IV, as his Kansas 
City Chiefs defeated the Minnesota Vikings 23-7, 
and enshrined in the Pro Football Hall of Fame in 
1987. He became a fixture in the Kansas City area as 
a radio and television broadcaster after his football 
career. Len is survived by his wife Linda and two 
children. He was preceded in death by his first wife, 
Jackie Puzder Dawson ‟54 who died in 1978. 

James Ballor „Fac, age 69, passed away on 
March 27, 2022. Mr. Ballor grew up in 
Michigan, but re-planted his roots at 
Alliance High School, where he taught for 
more than thirty years, advising the 
Academic Challenge Team for many of 
those years. Famous for “running with the 
bulls” in Pamplona, Spain, Jim was loved 
and respected by generations of students at 
AHS. He leaves behind his wife Christine 
Thomas Ballor „73. They were married on 
June 17, 2000. 

Teresa Pandin Skellett 
Elayne Dunlap 

(Continued on page 3) 

(Established by her sister, Esther L. Pandin)  

(Continued on page 3) 
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AHS Regularly Scheduled Class Luncheons, Breakfasts, etc. 

Class Date  Place  Contact Information 
1943 Monthly 1st Thursday  Alliance Elks   Barbara Palmer 
      1:00        (Share restart       330-868-4841 
      (COVID cancelled)      suggestions with-) 
1945 Monthly 2nd Tuesday  Don Pancho‟s   Doris Livengood 
   -46      12:30            330-821-9346  
1948 (Combine) Bi-monthly Chives 
   -49      Jan, Mar, etc 3rd  
   -50      Wednesday 11:30 
1951 Bi-monthly 3rd Wed  Chives    Laura Coleman 
      1:00 Start in Jan, Mar          330-938-9008 
      (current-no lunches) 
1952 Qtrly 2nd Thurs, 11:30 Chives    Marlene Sineri Wheeler 
      Jan, Apr, Jul, Oct           330-823-8394 
1953 Next at Chives - noon  Chives    Jean Carroll Webster 
      Wed Oct 19, 2022           330-823-1218 
1954 Monthly 2nd   Chives    George Hampu 330-526-6481 
      Wednesday 11:30           or grh730@aol.com 
1955 Monthly 2nd Friday  Chives    Carl Dietz 
      12:00 noon       Trooper173@hotmail.com 
1956 Monthly 3rd Tues  Don Pancho‟s   Joan Cracknell Trautman 
      9:00 AM            jat1038@neo.rr.com 
1957 Monthly 3rd Tues 1:00 Alliance Elks   Vickie DiDonato Cardinal 
              vkcard@sbcglobal.net  
1958 Qtrly 1st Wed 11:30  Don Pancho‟s   Sandy Oswalt Good  
      Feb, May, Aug, Nov          330-821-0056 
1960 Monthly 3rd Friday  Chives    Joyce Muniz  joycemuniz@neo.rr.com 
      12:00 noon       Mary Ellen Anderson Clark  
              330-821-3219 
1961 Monthly, 1st Monday, 11:30 Location to be announced Judy Mohr Collins 330-829-1959 
1962 None currently. If you would     Anette Lauener Biltz  
      be interested in starting to               rabiltz@yahoo.com 
      meet contact           or 330-823-0962 
1963 Monthly 1st Tuesday, 12:30 Alliance Elks   Millie Hall Keller  
              esetter@embarqmail.com 
1964 Monthly 4th Tuesday, 12:00 Don Pancho‟s   Facebook: AHS Class of 64 
1965 Monthly last Tuesday  Chives Grille   Sandi Grove Kennedy 330-206-3153 or 
      5:00 PM       Bob Graham rgraham2@neo.rr.com 
1966 Monthly last Monday,  Naborhood Inn  Leigh Mainwaring  
      6:00 PM            mainleigh@gmail.com 
1967 Monthly 3rd Wednesday Various Locations  Facebook: Alliance High School Class of  
              1967 
1968 (No information available) 
1969 Wednesday 12:00 noon (Location changing-call Jon) Jon Karns 330-936-5964 
              jkarns@neo.rr.com 
1970 Monthly 3rd Sat, 9:00 AM Don Pancho‟s   Diane Mazzei Warner 330-428-0585 
1971 (No information available) 
1972 Monthly 3rd Saturday  Perkins   Tom Twyman 
      10:00 AM        (Call to confirm schedule)      330-823-6176 
      (COVID permitting) 

 
For updated information about reunion plans, birthday parties or Class luncheons, 

go to the AHS Foundation website at www.ahsalumnifoundation.org 
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Teresa Pandin Skellett  
Memorial Sholarship (continued) 

beyond high school. During her lifetime, she 
worked as a switchboard operator at the Ohio Bell 
Telephone Company in Alliance. After 
switchboards became automated she served as a 
dispatcher for telephone installers and repair crews 
working out of Canton. 
 Deeply devout in the Catholic Faith, 
Esther was always ready to help others. The 

establishment of 
the Teresa 
Pandin Skellett 
Memorial 
Scholarship is 
part of Esther‟s 
legacy to help 
deserving students 
pursue their own 
education and 
careers as her 
sister had been 
able to do. Teresa 
taught in Alliance 
at St, Joseph 
Catholic Grade 
School and later in 

New York State. Esther hoped to help others by 
offering opportunities for students who might 
otherwise not have been able to pursue their 
dreams. 
 The AHS Foundation Scholarship 
Committee will select the annual award recipients 
from applications submitted by Alliance High 
School graduating seniors. The AHS Foundation 
board appreciates the confidence displayed by 
Miss Pandin and her family thru the assignment of 
the administration of this scholarship fund. 

opportunity to engage and empower people living 
in the Alliance community. 
 A $1,000.00 Pathfinder Scholarship will 
be awarded each year to an Alliance High School 
minority male or female graduating senior who is 
enrolled in a US college or university pursuing 
their education and purpose beyond high school. 
 The AHS Foundation will administer the 
Elayne Dunlap Pathfinder Scholarship Fund and 
select each year‟s recipient from the student 
applications submitted. 
 

Elayne Dunlap  
Pathfinder Scholarship  

(continued) 

Graduates Revisited 

1940-1949 
Betty Wehner Davis ‟48 started at Mount Union and 
graduated from Ashland College. She taught music in the 
Marlington School District for 25 years and has been the 
organist at The Vine UMC since 1946. Betty has four 
children, Bruce ‟68, Karen ‟70, Joan ‟72 and Mary ‟77. 
The whole family is “Proud to be Aviators.” 
 
1950-1959 
Terry and Barb Melaney Cracknell „54/‟55 live in 
Winchester Massachusetts. They enjoy time with their four 
grandchildren, now all in their twenty‟s. Both are retired, but 
Terry continues as an Architectural Illustrator. Barbara was a 
Registered Nurse and Licensed Independent Clinical Social 
Worker. 
Linda Hoopes Olson ‟55 lives in Phoenix, Arizona, with her 
husband George. They have “a great family” of four 
daughters and seven grandchildren. Linda writes that over 
their sixty-three years of marriage they have lived in 
Framingham, MA, Burnsville, MN, Lake Oswego, OR, and 
now Phoenix. 
Linda Cost Johnston ‟56 retired in 2000 from a career in 
Real Estate after nearly forty years. Linda lives in the 
Cleveland suburbs and moved to a condo in 2019. She is 
busy and enjoying her grandchildren. 
Marilyn Kuntzman Wallace ‟56 moved to Indiana in 1979. 
She relates that she still misses Alliance. 
George Miller ‟57 has retired. He is now in Ministry, 
working at CatholicLector.com. 
Phyllis Mayer Dunlap ‟58 makes her home in Saint George, 
Utah. She graduated from Mansfield General Hospital School 
of Nursing in 1962, earned her B. S. at Murray State 
University in 1976 and her M. S. S. at Utah State University. 
in 1983. Phyllis worked for the Red Cross in Hawaii and 
Utah, teaching parenting, new born care, and blood bank 
processes. She is retired and is now a professional gambler. 
Elsa Jane Craven Ferris ‟59 lives in California. She writes 
“It is good to see classmates and friends names in the 
newsletter, even „in memory.‟” She and her husband visited 
for a week this past summer with her sister Eileen ‟61 and 
cousins Gloria Morgan ‟59 and Cathy Williams. 
 
1960-1969 
Gary Gansel ‟60 dropped out of high school to join the Air 
Force. He earned his „GED‟ in 1962. Gary is now owner/
operator of G. N. G. Vending, LLC in Canton, Ohio. 
Larry Wilson ‟61 lives in Louisville. He sends his 
appreciation for the work of  the AHS Foundation and it‟s 
volunteers. 
Jim Held ‟61 is retired as an Alliance Fire Fighter and truck 
driver. He lives in Frostproof, Florida, enjoying the weather, 
fishing, shuffle board and local musical events. 

Esther L Pandin '46 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Carol Snyder Ott ‟63 has moved back to Alliance 
full-time, after splitting time between Alliance and 
Florida. She worked for Sprint in Florida as a CAD 
Engineer. 
Randy & Donna Williams Benedetto „63/‟64 live 
in Buena Vista, Colorado. Randy retired in 2011 
from a steel manufacturing plant, working in 
purchasing and estimating. Donna retired in 1998 
from her bookkeeping job. They moved from 
Lancaster, Ohio, to Colorado in 2019 and now live 
near their two children, Amy and Joe, and their four 
grandchildren. Randy and Donna are both doing well 
and are active in their Church, community and 
Neighborhood. They would like to say hello to all 
their classmates. 
 

Nancy Green Parsley ‟56 is a retired 
first grade teacher living in Oregon. 
She is still hopeful of returning to 
Alliance for her 65th Class reunion in 
the summer of 2021. 
Nancy Stiffler Feller ‟56 is retired, 
living in Valatie, New York. She 
assisted husband Bruce ‟59 at B F 
Feller Associates, then owned 
Elmarna Antiques and Treasures in 
Minerva and Hartville before moving 
to New York to help her son Gregory 
‟81 with his business. In 2001, Bruce 
was instrumental in founding 
Cumberland Mountain Outreach. a 
faith based non-profit organization for 
children at risk in the impoverished 
Appalachian region. He passed in 
January of 2021. 
Jeri Clayton Blaze ‟57 has lived in 
Beaver, Pennsylvania, for fifty-three 
years. She is still working at the 
Beaver Library, with thirty-eight years 
service. 
Nancy Iden Carlson ‟59 is retired 
from Eaton Corporation, living in 
Arizona. She is currently volunteering 
as the secretary of the Case Western 
Reserve University Alumni 
Association. Nancy enjoys keeping in 
touch with AHS classmates. 
Janet Smith Guerra ‟59 lives in 
Painesville, Ohio. Janet was Co-Editor 

(Continued on page 8) 
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2022 AHS ACADEMIC TOP TEN PERCENT 

Recognition moves from Dinner to Dessert 

As a direct result of COVID-19, in 2021, the decision was made to 
conduct the Top 10% dinner, typically held at the University of Mount 
Union which had limited the number of outside events on the campus due 
to the pandemic, to a dessert event in the gymnasium at AHS.  The high 
school administration worked closely with the Top 10% planning 
committee to cut down on the amount of time allotted for the event and 
meet the social distancing requirements. The idea of a dessert was born. 
 The 2021 results were very positive, as some other changes to the 
format were incorporated.  A guest speaker who is a graduate of the high 
school was still scheduled, and the event was limited to fewer outside 
guests.  In addition, award winners, who were always asked to provide a 
written reason they chose their honored educator, were now asked to read 
them to the audience.  The response by students, parents and staff was 
very positive.    
 In 2022, the committee decided to keep the dessert format, and 
was moved back to the Hoover Price Campus Center at Mount Union.  
The event continues to be a formal, celebratory affair, recognizing the 

academic achievements of those in the top ten percent of the graduating class at Alliance High School.  
This year‟s speaker was Scott Rowley , Class of 2002.  During his time at AHS, Scott was a top scholar 
and was very involved in the band, choir, and musical theatre programs.   
 Scott received a Bachelor of Arts degree in Biology and Spanish from Capital University in 
Columbus, Ohio in 2006.  He later earned Master of Science (2009) and Doctor of Nursing Practice (2021) 
degrees from The Ohio State University.  He has worked as a nurse practitioner (NP) since 2010, caring 
for people struggling with mental illness.  He has maintained a rural family practice, and has finally found 
his true joy in caring for patients with cancer at The James Cancer Hospital at Ohio State.  Scott recently 
assumed the role of Advanced Practice Provider Manager and leads a team of 45 NPs and physician 
assistants in treating and caring for patients at The James. Scott expressed that he was truly honored to 
have the opportunity to come back to Alliance and speak to our students and express how proud he is to 
talk about where he came from. 
 Scott spoke to the group about his time at Alliance High School being a cornerstone of the 
foundation of his life today, and he will be forever grateful for the lessons learned and the friendships built 
during that time.  He discussed topics such as setting goals and achieving dreams, and especially living 
their lives as who they really are.  Scott lives in Columbus, Ohio with his husband Nathan and their pet 
Chihuahua, Chula, and are preparing for the adoption of their first child.   

Jim Caldwell ‟64 lives in Beaver Falls, 
Pennsylvania. Jim is retired after thirty-four years at 
U P S. He now a potter, throwing on the wheel. 
Paul & Karen Davies Fites ‟64, after living in 
Tucson, Arizona moved back to Indianapolis, 
Indiana to be close to their children, grands and 
greats! 
Del & Sandy Agnew Schock „65/‟63 send 
“hello‟s” to classmates. They celebrated their fifty-
seventh wedding anniversary in “Turks and 
Caicos,” to fulfill a request made by their daughter, 
Trisha, prior to her death in 2018. Their next 
adventure is to visit Graceland in Memphis in 
October, 2022. 

(Continued on next page) 

Scott Rowley '02 
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Nancy Green Parsley ‟56 is a retired 
first grade teacher living in Oregon. 
She is still hopeful of returning to 
Alliance for her 65th Class reunion in 
the summer of 2021. 
Nancy Stiffler Feller ‟56 is retired, 
living in Valatie, New York. She 
assisted husband Bruce ‟59 at B F 
Feller Associates, then owned 
Elmarna Antiques and Treasures in 
Minerva and Hartville before moving 
to New York to help her son Gregory 
‟81 with his business. In 2001, Bruce 
was instrumental in founding 
Cumberland Mountain Outreach. a 
faith based non-profit organization for 
children at risk in the impoverished 
Appalachian region. He passed in 
January of 2021. 
Jeri Clayton Blaze ‟57 has lived in 
Beaver, Pennsylvania, for fifty-three 
years. She is still working at the 
Beaver Library, with thirty-eight years 
service. 
Nancy Iden Carlson ‟59 is retired 
from Eaton Corporation, living in 
Arizona. She is currently volunteering 
as the secretary of the Case Western 
Reserve University Alumni 
Association. Nancy enjoys keeping in 
touch with AHS classmates. 
Janet Smith Guerra ‟59 lives in 
Painesville, Ohio. Janet was Co-Editor 

 

The Award winners include: 

 Shannon Bowman, daughter of Paul „76 & Lorie 
Bowman. Shannon plans to attend the University 
of Mount Union to major in Graphic Design and 
minor in Writing. 

 Patrick Burse, son of Brian & Lori Burse. Patrick 
will attend the Baldwin Wallace University 
Conservatory of Music to pursue a degree in Music 
Education and join the swim team. 

 Thomas Butt, son of Tom & Stacy Butt. Thomas 
will attend the University of Mount Union, 
majoring in Exercise Science. 

 Jane Cook, daughter of Grant & Susan Cook. Jane 
plans to attend Otterbein University majoring in 
Creative Writing and a minor in Dance. 

 Alivia Corke, daughter of Robert & Tamara 
Corke. Alivia will enroll in an apprentice program 
to become an Electrician. 

 Caroline Denny, daughter of Amy & Wayne 
Denny. Caroline plans to major in Evolutionary 
Biology, earn her Masters and PhD and study 
genetic conditions. 

 Samantha Gotter, daughter of Kim & Greg 
Gotter. Samantha will attend Kent State University 
to become a Speech Language Therapist. 

 Blake Hood, son of Lee & Priscilla Hood. Blake 
will attend Walsh University to study Engineering 
and be a part of the golf team. 

 Jordan Kress, daughter of Doug Kress ‟96 & 
Rachelle Boggs. Jordan will attend Coastal 
Carolina University to major in Psychology with a 
Forensics concentration. 

 Hanna Mazzei, daughter of Jeff ‟85 & Kendra 
Mazzei. Hanna intends to major in Psychology and 
minor in Art. Her goal is to become an Art 
Therapist. 

 Misty McMasters, daughter of Ruth McMasters, 
Carl Huntsman & Roger McMasters. Misty is 
undecided about her future academic plans. 

 Kiera Miles, daughter of Melanie Richards Mikes 
‟92, Joe Mikes & Rob Miles. Kiera will attend 
Stark State for an associate degree in Psychology, 
then attend Kent State for a degree in Fashion 
Design. 

 Jane Miller, daughter of Kirk & Amy Miller. Jane 
is undecided about which school she will attend 
but she plans to pursue a major in Theology/
Religious Studies.  

 
 
 
 

 Celine Monastra, daughter of John & Sandy 
Monastra. Celine will attend the University of 
Mount Union. She will major in History education 
and aspire to be a Social Studies teacher.  

 Ryin Motry, daughter of Jessica Morton. Ryin 
will attend the University of Pittsburgh to major in 
Environmental Science, eventually including a 
PhD. 

 Emilee Richmond, daughter of Michael 
Richmond „96 & Melissa Boggs „01. Emilee will 
attend The Ohio State University majoring in 
Visual Communication Design. She hopes to have 
a career as a graphic designer. 

 Alyssa Risley, daughter of Brad & Kim Risley. 
Alyssa will attend Baldwin Wallace University to 
major in Music Industry intending to become a 
musician. 

 Keagan Serrano, daughter of Jose & Marcy 
Yarian ‟90 Serrano. Keagan will attend The Ohio 
State University to major in Criminology. After 
graduation she plans to become a Criminal 
Psychologist. 

 Madeline Summers, daughter of Heather 
Shepherd & Justin Summers „97. Madeline will 
work as an STNA while attending Aultman 
College of Nursing to earn her BSN in Nursing. 

 Henry Wang, son of Fu Fu Wang & Ru Chen. 
Henry will study Exercise Science at The Ohio 
State University with a goal of becoming a 
Physical Therapist. 

 Nathaniel Woerther, son of Nancy Pansino 
Woerther ‟85 & Chris Woerther. Nathaniel will 
attend the University of Mount Union to pursue a 
career as a Physical Therapist. 

 Shyanne Yeager, daughter of Amanda Patton & 
Terry Yeager. Shyanne will major in Biomedical 
Sciences at Akron University. She plans to be an 
Orthopedic Surgeon. 

 Cecilia Zucchero, daughter of Lisa Domenick 
Zucchero ‟85 & Brad Zucchero „86. Cecilia will 
study writing, music, film and more while in 
college. She plans to study foreign languages and 
apply them to her travels and work experience 
after college. 
 
 Student academic standing at AHS was 
calculated through a weighted grade ranking 
system. This weighted system gives higher 
points for specific dual college credit and 
advanced placement classes and these classes are 
weighted on an AP scale (5.0 scale). 

Roy Tittle ‟89 and Ben Thompson 
‟06, were honored as 2021 Carnation 
Festival Grand Parade Marshals for 
their volunteerism in the community. 
Tittle, a U S Army veteran and city 
police officer, founded the Kick Drugs 
Out of Alliance program (KDOA), a 
collaborative effort between the 
Alliance City Schools and the Alliance 
Police Department. The program 
teaches self discipline and drug 
awareness through martial arts. 
Thompson is a former student of 
KDOA is owner of Open Space Martial 
Arts.  
 
1990-2021 
Shaun Fontaine ‟97 transitioned from 
his AHS Band Director at the 
beginning of the 2021-2022 school year 
to become Assistant Principal at AHS. 
Shaun has been Band Director for 
eighteen years. Joss Bowling was 
chosen to be the director of band 
programs in Alliance from forty-eight 
applicants. He graduated from the 
University of Mount Union in 
December 2019 and was a student 
teacher at AHS and the Alliance 
Middle School in the fall of 2019. 
Laura Twaddle Albrecht, DDS ‟03 
purchased Crawford Dental in April 
2021. She earned her BA in Biology at 
Mount Union and her doctorate of 
dental surgery at Indiana State 
University School of Dentistry. Laura 
is also a clinical faculty member of the 
dental residency program at Mercy 
Medical Center. 
Jordan Schwartz ‟23 earned a „perfect 
36‟ on the ACT test as a Sophomore. 
He also participated in Cross Country, 
Track, Marching, Concert and Jazz 
Bands and Speech & Debate team.  
 

June 30, 2021 after forty-two years as 
a dentist in Alliance. He was the third 
generation of dentists serving the 
Alliance area. The dental practice, at 
2460 S Union Ave, will continue as 
Albrecht Dental. 
Susan Shuster Ochs ‟74 lives in the 
Cincinnati area. She graduated from 
Miami University in Oxford, Ohio. 
(Ed note: Apologies to Susan, she 
was listed as a Mount Union graduate 
in our last newsletter. My excuse, her 
email address included „umalum…‟ 
which was interpreted incorrectly.)  
John Burmeister ‟76 moved to 
Florida in 2017 and continues to 
work as a Home Health RN in St 
Petersburg. John has five 
grandchildren still living in Ohio. He 
plans to visit in June and is looking 
forward to seeing, any and all (at this 
writing, hopefully including a Class 
of 1976 reunion). 
Nathan Pollard ‟77 is Police Chief 
in Lithonia, Georgia, a small suburb 
of Atlanta. Nathan graduated from 
Bowling Green State University in 
1982. He has more that thirty years of 
law enforcement experience. He was 
assistant Security Manager at the 
Georgia State University venue 
during the 1996 Olympic Games. 
Nathan and Katrelle have been 
married for twenty-three years and 
have a daughter, Tearre. 
 
1980-1989 
Ben Favazzo, Jr ‟80 was honored 
with the Favazzo-Jeswald Founder‟s 
Award during the 2021 Greater 
Alliance Carnation Festival. The 
award, named in part for his father, 
Ben Favazzo, Sr „48, is to honor the 
recipient for a lifetime of work for 
the Festival. 
 

2022 AHS ACADEMIC TOP TEN PERCENT (continued) 
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Alyssa Risley, Jane Miller, Jane Cook, Patrick Burse, Jordan Kress Kah'Jionah Hawkins Chelsea Mylius Aidan Cagna 

Natalie Clemens Caroline Denny Serenity Dennison, Jody Newman Koenigseker '68  
and Jaydon Mashma  

Hannah Liebhart Bri'Onna Hill 

Olivia Bell Curtis Royster Kiera Miles Dyanna Myers Jacob Collins, Shyanne Yeager 

Henry Wang, Madeline Summers,  
Nathaniel Woerther, Thomas Butt 

Emilee Richmond, Esabella Huffman, Samantha Martin Mallory Chunat 

Reese Grisez Phoenix Motry, Blake Hood, Nicholas Mikes Jermaine Lawson Cecilia Zucchero, Keagan Serrano,  
Hanna Mazzei 
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 Recipients of AHS Foundation Scholarships and Scholarships 
Administered Through the AHS Foundation - Class of 2022 

General Fund Scholarship Awards Amount Recipients 
AHS Foundation Top 10 % $  6,900 23 recipients 
AHS Foundation-Renewable $24,000 Ryin Motry 
  Blake Hood 
  Cecilia Zucchero 
                      Keegan Serrano 
  Nicholas Mikes 
  Hanna Mazzei 
AHS Foundation-Non renewable $  7,500 Madeline Summers 
  Nathaniel Woerther 
  Kiera Miles 
  Henry Wang 
  Thomas Butt 
Memorial Scholarship Awards 
John & Roene Klusch-Renewable $30,000 Jane Miller 
  Patrick Burse 
  Alyssa Risley 
  Jane Cook 
  Jordan Kress 
Ray & Eva Mae Peters Reighart-rnw    $   4,000 Laci Keppel 
Byron & Isabel Saffell-Renewable  $  4,000 Celine Monastra 
Theresa Utterback-Renewable $  4,000 Cecilia Zucchero 
Days of Glory-Renewable $  2,000 Trinity Ford 
Gary Andreani $  1,000  Natalie Clemens 
William D. & Mary L. Baker $  2,000  Shyanne Yeager 
   Jaccob Collins 
Carli-Cowan $  1,000  Caroline Denny 
Class of 1963 $  1,000  Sydney Vanderkar 
Class of 1965 $  1,000  Kah‟Jionah Hawkins 
Class of 1968 $  1,000  Olivia Bell 
Coastal Pet/Stout Family $  9,000  Samantha Martin 
   Esabella Huffman 
   Emilee Richmond 
F. Kermit & Helen Donaldson $  1,000 Nicholas Mikes 
Donna Clayton Floyd  $  2,000 Serenity Dennison 
  Jaydon Mashema 
Francis & Esther Furcolow $  1,000 Thomas Butt 
Edwin & Ruth Gibson $  2,000 Ty Young 
Eugene L. Haidet $  1,000 Dyanna Myers 
R. G. Hamrick $  1,500 Emilee Richmond 
Mel Knowlton $  4,000  Patrick Burse 
  Blake Hood 
               Reese Grisez 
  Jordan Kress 
Jim Lear $  1,000 Chelsea Mylius 
David & Goldie Mainwaring $  1,000 Caroline Denny 
  Jessica Myers 
Norman „Mac‟ McLeod $  1,000 Hannah Liebhart 
Madeline Montavon Wright $  1,000 Samantha Martin 
Dorothea & Owen McCoy $     500 Cecilia Zucchero  
Margaret Peach $  1,000 Jermaine Lawson 
Christopher Penny $  1,000 Blake Hood 
Pietrocola Family $     750 Patrick Burse 
Beverly Robertson Yeagley $  1,000 Chloe Jordan 
Rockhill PTO $  1,000 Curtis Royster 
Brett Streza $  2,000 Mallory Chunat 
           Reese Grisez 
Cliff Trainer $  1,000 Bri‟Onna Hill 
              Aidan Cagna 
Vietnam Vets-Thomas A Mangino $  1,000 Valencia Davis 
Wilson Foundation $10,000 Caroline Denny 

Chloe Jordan Sydney Vanderkar 

Celine Monastra 

Valencia Davis 

Ty Young Laci Keppel 

Trinity Ford 
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The selection of AHS Distinguished Alumni will resume in 
2023, following a hiatus brought on by COVID. The 
committee has updated the nomination form, which is 
available on our website, as well as the AHS website: https://
www.ahsalumnifoundation.org and https://
www.alliancecityschools.org. You can also get copies at 
Rodman Library - both sites and the AHS front office.  
 As you consider nominating someone, please note 
that the Distinguished Alumni Awards shall be given to 
honor AHS graduates whose professional achievements and/
or significant contributions to society, strength of character, 
and citizenship, serve as models to inspire and challenge 
today‟s youth. Nominees who have graduated at least 10 
years prior (2013) will be considered in 2023. Awards may 
be given posthumously.  
 Nominations are due March 1, 2023, with no 
exceptions. We require that you follow the application 
format as stated in said document. 
 The 2023 award ceremony will be in early October.  
 
Distinguished Alumni Selection Committee 

AHS Distinguished Alumni  
Nominations Sought 

Col. Christine Spivey, USAF 
Inducted 1989 

AHS Class of 1960 

Gertrude Kay, Illustrator 
Inducted 1967 

AHS Class of 1902 

Dr. Thomas Markert at M.I.T. 
Inducted 1999 

AHS Class of 1966 

Len Dawson 
Professional Football Player 

Inducted 1975 
AHS Class of 1953 

Graduates Revisited 
(continued) 

Leigh Mainwaring ‟66 was presented 
this year‟s “Citizen of the Year” award 
at the Greater Alliance Carnation 
Festival Community Luncheon by 
Mayor Alan Andreani ‟68. 
Patti Ward Shears ‟66 is a retired 
French teacher and Counselor. She 
still coaches Figure Skating. 
Bruce L Buzogany ‟67 lives in Nebo, 
North Carolina. He is retired and 
reports that he is the youngest of five 
AHS Buzogany graduates: Ethel  „48, 
William „50, Robert „60, Barry „63 
and  me Bruce „67! 
Bruce Davis ‟68 expressed his 
appreciation and thanks for all that the 
AHS Foundation does to help further 
educational opportunities for AHS 
graduates. 
 
1970-1979 
Matthew & Pat Tucker Lansell ‟74 
were named marshals for the 2022 
Carnation Festival Grand Parade. 
 
1990-1999 
Robert T Greiner ‟99, an Army Lt. 
Col. recently received his master‟s 
degree from the U S Army War 
College in Carlisle, Pennsylvania, 
earning his master of strategic studies. 
Lt. Col. Greiner began his military 
service as part of Alliance‟s “B” 
Battery, 134th Field Artillery. 
Brent Barnes ‟99 was awarded the 
2022 Favazzo-Jeswald Founders‟ 
Award for his unselfish commitment 
to the Carnation Festival‟s success. 
 
2000-2021 
Samantha Swank ‟09 graduated from 
Hofstra University in 2013. She is an 
editor for Scholastic Books. During 
Carnation Week, at Silver Park, 
Samantha shared  in a new event 
discussing books and how they are 
made. During the presentation she 
unveiled an as yet unpublished 
children‟s book that she is working on.  
Kayla Martin ‟21 will reign as the 
Carnation Festival Queen from this 
year‟s festival until August 2023. 
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Graduates Revisited 
(continued) 

 

School Starting Earlier These Days 
 
Classes for Alliance City schools began the week of 
August 15th, with the first football game on Friday 
August 19th. At this writing, the team is one win and 
one loss and it is not September yet! When did classes 
begin during your time in high school? My recollection 
is that classes began in mid to late September and we 
did not „get out‟ until early June. 
 

“New” High School is 50 Years Old 
 
The building on Glamorgan, „behind the castle‟ was 
built in 1972. Here we are fifty years later and we still 
refer to this building as “the new high school.” The 
story is told that the only two things that were brought 
from the Broadway and Arch building were: The 
Murals that were painted by seniors Jack Stanley and 
Charles Gehm of the class of 1948 (They used 
classmates and other students as models in many 
cases.) and the chandelier that was the class gift from 
the Class of 1915. 
 The murals hang at the back of the auditorium, 
facing the stage and the chandelier still lights the 
stairway leading to the cafeteria area in the basement. 
A recognition and celebration of 50 years is being 
considered.  
  

Farmers Market Moves to  
Union Ave and State St 

 
Alliance‟s Farmers Market is operating from the corner 
of Union Ave. and State St. for the summer of 2022. 
The „One Book-One Community‟ program sparked the 
beginning of the Farmers Market more than ten years 
ago when the book chosen was „The 100 Mile Diet‟ 
which encouraged local people to eat food grown, 
hatched, prepared, etc. near their home. The Farmers 
Market has been located at the „Caboose Lot‟ on Main 
St, the Buckeye Village parking lot on State St and 
now this, the first year, at Union Ave and State St. 
where local venders bring their fresh products. 

Mount Union Dedicates  
Larry Kehres Stadium 

 
Mount Union Stadium was renamed Kehres 
Stadium in dedication ceremonies on the campus of 
the University of Mount Union on June 11, 2022. 
Larry Kehres was head coach of the Purple Raider 
football team for 27 years from 1986 to 2012. His 
teams won 11 national championships and he is a 
member of the College Football Hall of Fame. 
 The former Hartshorn Stadium, Mount 
Union Stadium and now Kehres Statium is Ohio‟s 
oldest college football stadium. 
 

Carnation Mall on West State Street  
Will be Demolished 

 
Maybe the „Mall,‟ which opened in 1983, is 
demolished by the time you are reading this 
newsletter. It has been in the planning stages for at 
least six years, but based on the number of stores 
„gone‟ and the condition of the parking lot; the 
reality seems to be upon us. Cinemark Carnation 
Cinema 5 has announced the movie theatre will 
close August 29, 2022. All that will remain will be 
the former J C Penney store (to be occupied by 
Dunham‟s Sports) and the hotel. A new Meijer 
Store building will stand alone, with a 3-5 retail 
store „strip mall‟ between Meijer and Dunham‟s. 
Meijer plans to build and occupy their building 
before the 2023 Christmas season. 
  

Guardians Baseball 
 
The Cleveland Guardians (we still revert 
occasionally to the name we have known all our 
lives) are young, exciting, sometimes frustrating, 
and fun to watch. Here we are, just before the end of 
August, and the Guardians are in first place. (We 
just lost two games in a row, 1-2 and 2-3) but, keep 
up your hope for the playoffs!!! 
 

WHAT‟S HAPPENING AROUND ALLIANCE AND AHS 

Alliance High School Chronicles are On Line 

The AHS Foundation has nearly a complete collection of Chronicles from 1910 through 2016. Any 
duplicates in our collection are available to AHS graduates. Just send your request to our email 
(ahsalum@alliancecityschools.org). 
 Another option, and perhaps an easier, more efficient way to look at your, or any other Chronicle 
year on-line, is for you to access the Rodman Public Library website (www.rodmanlibrary.com) click on 
the Alliance Memories tab and select the Chronicle year you want to view. The library has scanned each 
Chronicle, page by page, for all Chronicles from 2010 through 2016. You can page through the yearbook 
at your own pace and relive high school memories. 
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Memorial Donations (through August 31, 2022) 

Donor / Class:  In Memory of: 
James McIlroy 59  Deceased Classmates and 
        Robert McIlroy '54 
Mark S Fraraccio 64  William E Fraraccio '60, 
        James Fraraccio '62,  
        Gregory M Fraraccio '64 
        & John Blaser '64 
Bill Earley              Kathy Ann Rotuna Earley'67 
John, Barb, Jason & Jesse           Sally Ailes '82/'Fac,    
    Armitage Fac/89/93      Jim Ballor 'Fac &  
        Charlie Winner '74 
Navigator 
($100 to $249) 
Lori Kumler & Hans Tritco Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Chris & Pam Hoffman  Brett Streza '81 
Brad & Rae Smedley  Sally Ailes '82/'Fac 
Susan Sosnick Pod &   Sally Ailes '82/'Fac 
    Don Patton 
Rachel Rutledge   Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Karl Haiss   Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Lois J Briggs   Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Karen Beatty & Lynne   Donna Jean Long Gobley 
    Wakefield        Vogelhuber '42-Ja 
Linda A Bragg   Phyllis Dalesandro Lunning  
        '43-Ja 
Phillip Gehm 50   Charles C Gehm '48 
Margie Hein Higgason 50 Deceased Classmates 
Charles & Beverly Henderson Our Classmates 
    51/50 
Dale L Beltz 53   The Beltz Clan 
Merlin Simons 53  Bruce Clough '53 
William J  McGowan 55  Judy Barker McGowan '57 
Marilyn Kuntzman Wallace 56 Judy Kuntzman Irvin '66 
Joyce Hoffman Thorpe 56 James E Thorpe '46-Ja 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Donor / Class:  In Memory of: 
Squadron Commander 
($2,500 or greater) 
Esther L Pandin 46  Teresa Pandin Skellett 
John, Jim & Mary Ann   Virginia Saffell McCready    
    McCready 73/71/70      '42-Ja & Dr John Edgar  
        Saffell '34-Ja 
Brett Streza Golf Outing Brett Streza '81 
 
Top Gun 
($1,000 to $2,499) 
Patricia L Gothot  Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
William C Allison 48  Mac McLeod '51/Fac 
Dr James Patrick Furcolow 61 Francis & Esther Williams  
        Furcolow '31/'33 
Anita L Wamsley Fac  Sally Ailes '82 
 
Pilot 
($500 to $999) 
Kurt & Nancy Utterback 68 Theresa Utterback 
Rick Goddard 69  Clair Goddard '39 
Patrick Heddleston 82  Sally Ailes '82 
Christopher & Tricia Hahlen Brett Streza '81 
    89/91 
 
Aviator 
($250 to $499) 
Ralph Sponseller 55  Roger Zingg '55, Howard 
        'Skip' Good '57, Roger 
        Frank '54, Earl Helsel '54, 
        Dewey Syme '54 &  
             Bill Helsel „55 
Sandra Yendrich Furcolow 59 David L Furcolow '55 

Donations of $25 or more (through August 31, 2022) 

Squadron Commander 
($2,500 or greater) 
Elayne Dunlap-Pathfinder 
Wilson Foundation 
Jim  & Kathy Stout 
 
Pilot 
($500 to $999) 
Tom & Barbara Hanks Richmond 
     „64/66 
 
Aviator 
($250 to $499) 
Dr Robert Speer „56 
Heather Martin Castleman „89 
 
Navigator 
($100 to $249) 
Margie Hein Higgason „50 
Dale Zimmerman „56 
Ron DeZenzo „59 
Bonnie Bernhardt „60 
Gary Gansel „60 
Donald & Marsha Steen Shoffstall  
     „61/61 

Michael J Czap „61 
Floyd & Ann Grabiel „64 
Velma Losh Traphagen „64 
Del & Sandy Agnew Schock „65/63 
James W Chapple „67 
Bruce L Buzogany „67 
Penny Rittenhouse Truesdale „69 
Deborah & Randy Zumbar „69/69 
David Saus „73 
Keith Brown „73 
David Fox „74 
Leigh Ann Thomas Douglas „79 
Kevin Zumbar „79 
Saundra Goldman „82 
Elaine Iwano Dondoyano „82 
Mike & Amelia Stone Johanson  
     „82/81 
Shawn & Melanie Davis „86 
Mitch & Lisa Tanner Trummer  
     „90/87 
Duncan Brown „93 
 
Airman 
($25 to $99) 
Anonymous Donor 

David E Owens „49 
Richard W Cordingly '53 
Barbara Moore Leister „54 
Terry & Barbara Melaney Cracknell 
     „54/55 
Russ & Judy Sanor Puhl „55/56 
Sally Hill Arbaugh „57 
Vickie DiDonato Cardinal „57 
Judy Septer Pagonis „57 
Cindy Grossman Herschel „57 
Eleanor Surten Kaul '57 
John Richard Zucchero '60 
James Held „61 
Richard S Curtiss Jr „61 
Brian W Ashbaugh '62 
Forrest & Lynette Music Riddle  
     „64/69 
James Lunsford „65 
Alfred A Copeland „67 
Barbara  Brunie Alban '68 
Roger L Fleegle „69 
Anthony Facchiano „69 
John & Shelly Rich Christopherson„80 
Doug & Ann Hendel 
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Memorial Donations (through August 31, 2022) 

Donor / Class:   In Memory of: 
Linda Cost Johnston 56  Dennis Cost '57 & Stephen  
        Cost '59 
Julianne Sera Klippert 56 Bruce Schafer '56 & Mike  
        Denny '56 
Neva Wyrick Winter 57  Venita 'Viv' Kourtis Lalli  
        '57 & Bob Shanks '57 
Joyce Hartzell Conway 58 Larry Conway '57 &  
        Charlene Conway  
        Hoopes '60 
Gene Venables 59  Joanne M Thellman  
        Venables '53 &  
        Alan J Venables, Sr '63 
Jerry Hartley 60   Marilyn Alviani Hartley '60 
Nancy Carli Schwan 60  Jenilyn Carli Reo '61,  
        Barbara Carli Antram  
        '54, Mary 'Ginny' Noble  
        Raga '60 & John  
        Admonius '60 
Al Paone 60   Eddie Paone '62, Jerry  
        Brush '60, Walt Zingg  
        '59 & Lee Woolf '60 
Sarah Morris Brown 61  Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Doris Harrington Walton 61 Deceased Classmates 
Sarah Morris Brown 61  Jim Ballor 'Fac 
Daniel & Sandra Ballantyne  Deceased Classmates 
    Davia 61/62 
Carol Snyder Ott 63  Timothy Clayton '63,  
        John Bovyer '63 &  
        Janice Dutrow '63 
Renee' Hahlen Glosser & Rich  Our Parents 
    McCrea 64/64 
Leigh Mainwaring 66  Deceased Classmates 
Peter Schneller   Jim Lear '66 
Edward J Holmes 70  Jacob & Gillie Holmes 
Linda Andreani Evers 73  Steven Hoebeke '66,  
        Barry Penturf '71 &  
        Gary Andreani '71 
Dave Fraser 73   Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Robin Fabritius Brimfield 73 Deceased Classmates 
Roy & Lynn Clunk 74  Sally Ailes '82/'Fac 
Ed Wagnitz 76   Deceased Classmates 
Chris Hamilton 77  'Bunner,' 'Fester' &  
        'The Bean' '77 
Bruce & Susan Hunt Bowman Neal & Sarah Simpson  
    78/81        Hunt '44-Ja/'46 
Lynn Sandahl 81  Charles & Shirley Shultz  
        Sandahl '54/'53 
Julie Krichbaum Fac  Sally Ailes '82/Fac, James  
        Ballor 'Fac & Marilyn  
        Jackson 'Fac 
Fred & Renee Barnes Fac Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
 
Airman 
($25 to $99) 
Aviator Sports Boosters  Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Russell & Joan Krohe  Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
John & Patrica Domino  Sally Ailes '82/'Fac 
Paula C Andreani  Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Doris Day Livengood 46-Ja Dick Livengood '44 
Jean Graham Babcock 47 Thomas Graham '52 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Donor / Class:   In Memory of: 
Betty Wehner Davis 48  William H Davis '47 
Robert & Shirley Turk Kline  Peggy Benning Hermann  
    52/52        '52 
Kay King Ferlotti 54  Philip Ferlotti '52 
Carl Dietz 55   Doug Dietz 
Judy Bebout Shefelton 55 Len Dawson '53 
George Miller 57  Chuck & Barb Fetters Reda  
        '58/'58 
Tommy Bissett 57  Deceased Classmates 
Warner & Glenna Baker Zingg Edwin Baker '47-Ja,  
    57/60        Glenn Duane Baker '50, 
        Roger Zingg '55 &  
        Walter & Judy Hahlen  
        Zingg '59/'60 
Sharon Rastetter Rossborough  Rolly Rastetter '61 &  
    58        James Burnett '57 
Phyllis Mayer-Dunlap 58 James B Mayer '63 
Elsa Jane Craven Ferris 59 Judy Rennels Tolerton '59, 
        Keith Brill '59 & Carol  
        Andress Kimes '59 
Bill Coldsnow 59  Walter Zingg '59, Roy  
       Allen '59& Lee Wolfe '60 
Tom Sluss 59   Jerry Ermlich '59 
Marie Yukich Frick 60  Anna & Mike Yukich 
Chuck Hutcheson 61  Tom Teeters '61 &  
        Dick Boyd '61 
Jim Augusta 63   Teresa Augusta '68 
Dick Whinery 63  Conrad Brunner '63 
Judy & Terry Swearingen 63/62 Glenn Miller '62 
Randy & Donna Williams   Nancy Williams Cavalier  
    Benedetto 63/64      '58 & Dorothy 'Dodie'  
        Williams Gross '72 
James W Caldwell 64  Robert P Kennedy '64 
Paul & Karen Fites 64  Barry Fites '68 
Kathleen Moncrief Elias 64 Jane Eynon Moncrief '42 
Larry Wilson 64   Doug Shannon '61 
Anonymous Donor 65  Bill Carli '65, Dave Cowan 
        'Fac & Jim Lear '66 
Arch Carroll 66   Deceased Classmates 
Ted Salsburg   Jim Lear '66 
Patricia Ward Shears 66  Deceased Classmates 
Roy L Green 66   Lynnie Miller Green '66 
William L Koch 67  Koch Family Graduates 
David W Edwards 67  Larry Brown '67 
Ronald B Miller 68  Donald B Miller '68 
Joan Schneider Runion 71 Louise Davis '56 
Joanne Sarchione Springer 73 Charles 'Chas' Winner '74 
Bill & Kate Morris  Charles Winner '74 
Mary Ann Grove McAllister 75 Karen Mohr Marks '75 
James Wallace 77  Helen Haidet Wallace '36 
Connie Conway Brodzinski 78 Larry Conway '57 &  
        Charlene Conway  
        Hoopes '60 
Craig & Stephanie Pietrocola  Sally Ailes '82 
    Unckrich 83 
The Terrell Family  Daniella D Terrell '88 
Kelly Bowman Pederzolli 07 Sarah Simpson Hunt '46 
Sue Bugansky & Elizabeth  Our Friend & Colleague    
    Davis Fac       Sally Ailes '82/Fac 
Jim & Barb Grove Sabin Fac/69 Norman McLeod '51/Fac 



 

The AHS Foundation 

P.O. Box 3123 
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Newsletter Design:     Scott Blaser „93 

Managing Editor:      Dick Diser ‟63 

Dues are important; 
Donations are very much appreciated 
 
 Dues and donations are very important 
parts of the financial growth of the 
Foundation. 
     Membership in the AHS Foundation is 
open to AHS graduates and to any person or 
organization interested in encouraging the 
further education of AHS graduates.  Dues 
are $20.00 per year and should be sent to: 
 
AHS Foundation 
P.O. Box 3123 
Alliance, OH 44601-7123 

 Donations (through August 31, 2022) 
 

Donor / Class:    In Honor of: 
 
Squadron Commander 
($2,500 or greater) 
John, Jim & Mary Ann McCready   Virginia Saffell 
     73/71/70          McCready „42-Ja 
 
 
Pilot 
($500 to $999) 
Jim & Karen Frederick Davidson 61/61 The Class of 1961 
Robert E Ross 65    The Class of 1965 
Jim & Jill Ryks Greiner 65/65  The Class of 1965 
 
 
Navigator 
($100 to $249) 
Bill Jones 63     The Class of 1963 
Dick Diser 63     The Class of 1963 
Bruce & Susan Davis 68   The Class of 1968 
 
 
Airman 
($25 to $99) 
Carol & Bud Bichsel 59/56   All Classmates 


